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Wage and Hour Division, Labor § 780.901 

(Such activities performed by employ-
ees of some other employer, such as an 
independent contractor, are not consid-
ered to be within the exemption.) 

(b) Weighing, unloading, and stack-
ing the cane at the mill yard. 

(c) Performing sampling tests (such 
as a trash test or sucrose content test) 
on the incoming cane. 

(d) Washing the cane, feeding it into 
the mill crushers and crushing. 

(e) Operations on the extracted cane 
juice in the making of raw sugar and 
molasses: Juice weighing and measure-
ment, heating, clarification, filtration, 
evaporating, crystallization, 
centrifuging, and handling and storing 
the raw sugar or molasses at the plant 
during the grinding season. 

(f) Laboratory analytical and testing 
operations at any point in the proc-
essing or at the end of the process. 

(g) Loading out raw sugar or molas-
ses during the grinding season. 

(h) Handling, baling, or storing ba-
gasse during the grinding season. 

(i) Firing boilers and other activities 
connected with the overall operation of 
the plant machinery during grinding 
operations, including cleanup and 
maintenance work and day-to-day re-
pairs. (This includes shop employees, 
mechanics, electricians, and employees 
maintaining stocks of various items 
used in repairs.) 

§ 780.818 Employees not engaged in 
processing. 

Employees engaged in operations 
which are not an integral part of proc-
essing of the named commodities will 
not come within the exemption. The 
following activities are not considered 
exempt under section 13(b)(15): 

(a) Office and general clerical work. 
(b) Feeding and housing millhands 

and visitors (typically this is called the 
‘‘boarding house’’). 

(c) Hauling raw sugar or molasses 
away from the mill. 

(d) Any work outside the grinding 
season. 

§ 780.819 Production must be of 
unrefined sugar or syrup. 

The second part of the section 
13(b)(15) exemption is specifically lim-
ited to the production ‘‘of sugar (other 
than refined sugar) or syrup.’’ The pro-

duction of ‘‘refined sugar’’ a term 
which is commonly understood to refer 
to the refinement of ‘‘raw sugar’’ is ex-
pressly excluded. Thus, the exemption 
does not apply to the manufacture of 
sugar that is produced by melting 
sugar, purifying the melted sugar solu-
tion through a carbon medium process 
and the recrystallization of the sugar 
from this solution. Nor does the exemp-
tion apply to the processing of cane 
syrup into refined sugar or to the fur-
ther processing of sugar, as for exam-
ple, beet sugar into powdered or liquid 
sugar. 

Subpart J—Employment in Fruit 
and Vegetable Harvest Trans-
portation; Exemption From 
Overtime Pay Requirements 
Under Section 13(b)(16) 

INTRODUCTORY 

§ 780.900 Scope and significance of in-
terpretative bulletin. 

Subpart A of this part 780 and this 
subpart J together constitute the offi-
cial interpretative bulletin of the De-
partment of Labor with respect to the 
meaning and application of section 
13(b)(16) of the Fair Labor Standards 
Act of 1938, as amended. This section 
provides exemption from the overtime 
pay provisions of the Act for employees 
engaging in specified transportation 
activities when fruits and vegetables 
are harvested. As appears more fully in 
subpart A of this part, interpretations 
in this bulletin with respect to the pro-
visions of the Act discussed are official 
interpretations upon which reliance 
may be placed and which will guide the 
Secretary of Labor and the Adminis-
trator in the performance of their du-
ties under the Act. The general exemp-
tion provided in sections 13(a)(6) and 
13(b)(12) of the Act for employees em-
ployed in agriculture, are not discussed 
in this subpart except in their relation 
to section 13(b)(16). The meaning and 
application of these exemptions are 
fully considered in subparts D and E, 
respectively, of this part 780. 

§ 780.901 Statutory provisions. 
Section 13(b)(16) of the Act exempts 

from the overtime provisions of section 
7: 
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